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                                                            MONDAYS: PARISH OFFICE IS CLOSED                               250.384.3884 

Parish Office OPEN TUESDAY - FRIDAY  9.00 - 12.00 & 1.00 - 4.15  Contact e-mail:office@qop.ca Fax:250.384.3664 
  
 

  

SUNDAY 

    

10:00 

    

12:00 

  

2:00 except 1
st
 Sunday of the month 

3:00    only 1
st
 Sunday of the month 

      

2:00 on 1
st
 Sunday of the month 

    

HOLY MASS 

  

TRADITIONAL  LATIN 

MASS  

  

 ORDINARIATE OF THE 

           CHAIR OF SAINT PETER 

    

HUNGARIAN MASS 
 

   

 

 

  

 MONDAY 
  

TUESDAY 
  

WEDNESDAY 
  

THURSDAY 
  

FRIDAY 
  

SATURDAY 

SUNG MATTINS 8:45 8:45 8:45 8:45 - 8:45 

ORDINARIATE OF THE CHAIR OF SAINT PETER 9:30 9:30 9:30 9:30 - 9:30 

TRADITIONAL LATIN MASS - - - - 9:00 10:30* 

ADORATION OF BLESSED SACRAMENT 
*1st Friday of the month 

- 10:30 - - 10:30* - 

ROSARY  - 11:30 11:30 11:30 11:30 - 

CONFESSION ½ hour before & after all Masses. 
Please ring the bell, enter when green light is on. 
    

*  1
ST

 SATURDAY of the month  

 

 - 

  

 11:40 

  

 11:40 

 

 11:40 

 

 11:40 

   

 4:30 
  

 3:00 -4:00* 

WEEKDAY MASS  *1
ST

 SATURDAY of the month 
HOLY MASS 

- 12:10 12:10 12:10 12:10 12:10* 

- - - - - 5:00 
Devotion to MOTHER OF PERPETUAL HELP - - 12:45 - - - 
Devotion to INFANT JESUS OF PRAGUE - - - 12:45 - - 

         

   The CWL: meets every month on  

 2
nd 

WEDNESDAY after the Noon Mass  

     PRESIDENT: ELSIE LAMBTON   

No meetings in July & August 

              KNIGHTS of COLUMBUS 

                                             Contact: Don Lambton  250.995.1531   e-mail - lambton@shaw.ca 

IMPORTANT: IN THE HOSPITAL? 

If you or family member is hospitalize or is going to hospital 

and would like to be visited by your PARISH PRIEST,  

Please call the PARISH OFFICE to make this request.  

HOSPITAL EMERGENCY ONLY! 

After office hours including weekends, holidays or during the 

night, you can call:     

                                                                250.889.3761    
 

KEEPING IN CONTACT: We extend our hands and hearts in Christian fellowship to you here, celebrating with us, whether long time 

residents or newly arrived in the Parish. We thank God that you are with us. If we may assist you, please fill out the form below and place 

in the collection basket or mail to the PARISH OFFICE (address on top) . Please mark the proper BOX (below on the left side). 
    

             New Parishioner       
     

      Have moved here is new address 

          

            I am home-bound and would like someone to visit me            
         

            I am going to be in the hospital, please call on me   

                          

NAME:      ___________________________________________________ 
                                                

 

ADDRESS: ____________________________________________________ 

 

 HOME   …………….…….……..…  WORK ………..….………..…….  

                                       

 e-mail:     ________________________________@_____________________ 
  

SUNDAY DONATIONS can be done by using:   

Sunday Envelopes or by automatic bank withdrawal. (The PARISH OFFICE can supply you with necessary documents).  

                                            

http://www.latinmassvictoria.com/
mailto:office@qop.ca


      

‘Legacies’ 
Our Lady Queen of Peace acknowledges 

with gratitude past legacies which we use to 

maintain the integrity of our Church. 

 

Please include us in your ‘LAST WILL’, 

how will we survive without it? 
 

Legacies are a way of providing assurance 

that the parish has income or savings in the 

event of unforeseen emergencies. 

 

The monthly ‘Building Fund and Collection’ 

pays for maintenance/replacement items. 
 

Sacramental Information 

Baptism: at Our Lady Queen of Peace you must 

call the office at least 3 months in advance to arrange an 

appointment with the Pastor. It is assumed that the family 

has Our Lady Queen of Peace parish connection and 

practices the faith by attending Sunday Mass on a weekly 

basis. You may meet with the Pastor and take the course 

even if your child has not yet been born. Parents are 

expected to participate in the Baptismal preparation. 

At least one Godparent or both must be baptized and 

confirmed and are practicing Catholics. Non-parishioners 

are required to have a Letter of Recommendation 

from your Pastor to have your child Baptized in our 

parish.  

Marriage: at Our Lady Queen of Peace because the 

Church is deeply concerned about each marriage, couples 

are asked to give a minimum of six months’ notice prior 

to the intended date of their wedding. Church policy 

requires that marriages be performed in your home parish 

– unless you are registered and attend elsewhere. 

Funeral: at Our Lady Queen of Peace individual 

arrangements with a priest. Begin by calling the parish 

office. 

Please Note 
If you suffer from Celiac disease, we are able to offer a low-

gluten Host. If you are interested, please come to the sacristy 

before Mass and inform the priest. 
 

Respect Life Ministry 
If you are expecting a child and are feeling confused; if 

you are thinking that there is no way out of this situation 

for you; if you want to talk to someone, call, text 

250.812.0087 email: respectlifem@gmail.com 
 

Vancouver Island Crisis-Line 
The Vancouver Island Crisis Society is contracted 

by Island Health. We are a registered non-profit agency 

whose services include: 

24-hour crisis lines: 1-888-494-3888 

Crisis Text Services:  250-800-3806   
(from your mobile) 6pm - 10pm - 7 days a week   

Crisis Chat Services: 6pm - 10pm - 7 days a week  
We work in partnership with Island Health to provide 

public access to Mental Health & Substance Use services 

in the communities administered by Island Health.   
 

 

 

 

‘Mass Intentions’ 
 

Sept 17 TUESDAY 

 
Glecy de Vera+ 

Lydia de Vera 

Sept 18 WEDNESDAY 

 
special intention   

Carol Molloy 

Sept. 19 THURSDAY 

 
Joseph Raymond Malley+  

Sadra Malley 

Sept. 20 FRIDAY 

 
Diana Marsh+ 

Carol Retallack 

Sept. 21 SATURDAY 

 
in thanksgiving   

Angel Manguerra 
 

Sept. 24 TUESDAY 

 
Lilia Parentela   

Catherine Delarosa 
Sept. 25 WEDNESDAY 

 
Choose-Life Victoria 

Society 

Sept. 26 THURSDAY 

 
Anastacio Andres+ 

Lydia de Vera 

Sept. 27 FRIDAY 

 
Murphy family 

Joe & Bertha Landrie 

Sept. 28 SATURDAY 

 
in thanksgiving   

Agustina Manguerra 
 

Oct. 1  TUESDAY 

 
in thanksgiving   

Agustina Manguerra 

Oct. 2 WEDNESDAY 

 
special intention   

Agustina Manguerra 

Oct. 3 THURSDAY 

 
Choose-Life Victoria 

Society 

Oct. 4 FRIDAY 

 
Teresita(Pinky) Cabigas 
Jean Halliwell 

Oct. 5 SATURDAY 

 
Holy Souls in Purgatory  

Regina Brown 
 

Please remember the following persons who are ill in your 

prayers: Helen McGovern, Lorna Cue, Ann VanNoordt,                     

Christine Stornebrink, Jean Halliwell, Joan Dunbar,                                      

Sid, Marian & Tabetha, Charles Lennaghan, Rachael Otukol  
    

Collection Envelopes 
If you are new to the parish and would like to have a box of  

pre-numbered collection envelopes for 2019, please contact the 

parish office at 250-388-5571 or email: office@qop.ca 
   

Papal Blessing 
Many people enjoy acquiring a Papal Blessing for family 

members or friends for special anniversaries. In the past one had 

to ask the parish office, and they would order through the 

diocesan office, but now anyone can do this on online:  

www.elemosineria.va/papal-blessing-parchments 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:respectlifem@gmail.com
http://www.viha.ca/
http://www.vicrisis.ca/crisis-lines/
sms:+12508003806
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Pastoral Appointments 
As we continue to develop a model of collaborative and 

shared ministry in our Diocese, Bishop Gary Gordon has, 

in consultation with the Priest Personnel Committee, made 

the following pastoral appointments:   

Effective SEPTEMBER 1, 2019 
Fr. Krystian Golisz SDS has returned to the Diocese and 

is appointed Associate Pastor, assigned to work in 

collaboration with Fr. Jan Grotkowski SDS, at St. 

Patrick’s Parish in Campbell River.  

Fr. Krystian’s primary responsibility will include pastoral 

care for the North Island Parish Communities located in 

Port McNeill, Port Hardy, Alert Bay, and Port Alice, as 

they are without the care of a Pastor, and the Diocese has 

assured those communities that they will have a priest to 

celebrate Mass and the sacraments on a monthly basis. In 

collaboration with Fr. Grotkowski, Fr. Krystian will 

develop a co-working relationship in the Campbell River 

area and with the mission communities of Gold River, 

Sayward, and Tahsis. It is also hoped, that with his vast 

experience in aboriginal ministry, further outreach to the 

First Nations communities of Zeballos, Kyuquot, and 

Oclujce, may develop in the future.  

Sr. Yvonne Dapitilla RVM will replace Sr. Elisa 

Lavarias RVM, who returned to the Philippines. Sr. 

Yvonne will be working with Sr. Dolores (Bing) 

Ferrandiz RVM at St. Ann’s Parish in Duncan and 

ministering to the Indigenous communities in the 

Cowichan Valley.  

Thank you for your continued support and prayers for the 

ongoing pastoral needs of the Diocese of Victoria. 
 

St Andrew’s Cathedral Parish 
First Friday Masses, beginning Sept. and continuing for 

Oct., Nov. and Dec. St. Andrew’s Cathedral will offer a 

First Fri. Mass at 6 pm in addition to the usual two 

Masses of the day: 8am & 12:10 pm  

Confessions will also be heard from 5:15 - 5:45 pm on 

those days in addition to 10:30 am. It is an experiment and 

will be evaluated after the December Mass. 
 

 

Diocesan Health Care Committee 

2
nd

 Health Care Workers’ Mass 

You are invited to join Bishop Gary Gordon as he 

celebrates a special Mass in honour of health care workers 

and volunteers on Wed., Sept. 18, 2019 @ 7 pm at                

St. Andrew’s Cathedral, a reception will follow in the 

Seghers Hall. More information, to register, please visit: 

https://www.rcdvictoria.org/events/2019healthcaremass 
 

Mount St. Mary Hospital 
Build a relationship with residents at Mount St. Mary 

Hospital. Volunteer to bring them to and from Mass on 

Sundays at 9:45am. The spiritual health of our residents is 

important. Please help us to help them practice their faith. 

Training and orientation will be included. To join the 

volunteer team, please contact Anne McCaffrey at     

250-480-3118 or amccaffrey@mountstmary.ca 
 

 

 

 

Fall Catechist Retreat & Workshop 

Sept. 21 ~ 8:30am-2:30pm, meet our Guest Speaker, 

Mike Landry, Chaplain for Evergreen Catholic 

Schools in the Archdiocese of Edmonton. Mike is 

sure to inspire, delight, and encourage us in our 

ministry. Website: www.mikeisthird.com 
 

Credible Christian  

Countering the New Atheism: Five Wed. evenings 

starting Sept 25th from 6:30 to 8:00 pm @ Pastoral 

Center, did you know that the percentage of those 

claiming “none” as their religion has grown from 5 % in 

1970 to 24 % in 2015? This is even higher for millennials! 

What is contributing to this? Register on Eventbrite, go to 

eventbrite.com - Search with event title.  
 

Evening Recollection for Men 
Opus Dei’s main activity consists in offering people 

the spiritual means they need to live as good 

Christians in the midst of the world. One of these 

activities is a recollection, which provides an 

opportunity to assess and refocus our life, renew 

resolutions, and make new ones. A recollection for 

men will take place on Thurs. Sept. 26
th

 at Our Lady 

of Fatima - 6:45 to 8:45pm and offers periods of 

directed prayer, silent prayer and a talk. A priest of 

Opus Dei is available to chat and/or for confession at 

6pm.   Contact: Brent Boyd 250-216-1915 
 

Beloved Disciples 

Spirituality for the Autumn of Life: Six Thurs. 

evenings starting Sept 26
th

 from 7:00 to 8:30 pm @        

St. Patrick’s Parish. No registration needed. Our Faith 

grows and changes as we age. The questions relevant in 

our 30’s are not the same in our 60’s. Let’s explore this 

relevant and interesting topic with two wise leaders of the 

faith: David Wells & David Payne. Facilitated by           

Mr. Glen Palahicky, Director of Faith Formation and 

Evangelization. Contact: gpalahicky@rcdvictoria.org 
 

Silent Auction and Appetizer 
On Sept. 21

st
 the Knights of Columbus of Victoria 

Council 1256 invite you to our Autumn Auction and 

Appetizer evening. The silent auction will begin as the 

doors of Seghers Hall opens at 6:00PM. Appetizers will 

be served in waves beginning at 6:15PM. Live auction 

will begin at 8:00PM. There will be a cash bar and coffee 

and an evening of fun and fellowship with great food and 

company to fund raise for the various charities that 

Victoria Counsel 1256 supports. Space is limited so 

tickets are $10.00 each and will be sold in advance. 

Thank you,     J. Harvey Queen - (250) 480-0149                   

Grand Knight - Council 1256 - St. Andrews Cathedral 
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Become A Knight! – Membership Drive 
Begin your journey in just a few minutes when you fill out 

our online application to become a Knight. When you join 

online, you’ll instantly gain access to Knights.net, our 

online portal that is the home to Faith formation resources, 

news from Knights around the globe, information on 

issues important to the Catholic Church, and a calendar to 

keep you ‘in-the-know.” You can take you membership to 

the next level by indicating your interest in joining a 

council in the application process, and a local Knight will 

contact you. Become a Knight today, visit:  kofc.org/join  
 

Knights of Columbus – Membership Drive 
“Sunday, September 29, the Knights of Columbus will 

host their annual church membership drive after Mass.  

This will be your opportunity to speak to any of the 

members of the Knights present to learn more.                             

You can also go to our website at:  https://vickofc.org 

Thank you.  J Harvey Queen - 846A Dunsmuir Rd.  

                    Victoria BC V9A 5B7 - (250) 480-0149 

                    JHarveyQ@gmail.com 
 

Euthanasia, Canadian Law and You! 
Dr. Jim Lane will speak on the very serious implications 

of the new regulations on Medical Assistance in Dying for 

every Canadian citizen.  In addition, the screening of the 

documentary film "Fatal Flaws" will highlight the 

experience of euthanasia in Holland where it is legally 

practiced.  Literature will be available to enable you to 

determine your own advance care planning. This event 

will take place on Sun., Sept. 29 (the talk will be after 

the 11 am Sunday Mass) at St. Joseph the Worker 

Parish, 753 Burnside Rd.  Everyone welcome 
 

Men’s Faith and Fellowship Breakfast 
Bishop Gary Gordon presenting on Saturday, October 

5
th

, at 8:00am a
 
t the Victoria Horseshoe club                                    

(620 Kenneth St, Victoria, BC V8Z 2B9)                          

Please RSVP to  info@mfaff.org  by September 27 to 

ensure a seat. $12.00 

Mass with a Filipino Flavour 
A special Mass will be held on Sun., Oct. 6

th
 at 5pm at 

the Cathedral. Music will be in Filipino, Readings in 

English and Filipino, Prayers in English. There will be a 

prelude at 4:45 pm where the Filipino choir will sing 

worship songs written by Filipino composers. As in all 

Filipino gatherings, there will be a reception after Mass in 

the Seghers’ Hall. All are welcome. 
 

Veritas – Adult Faith Opportunity 
A seven week series, beginning Oct. 8

th
, VERITAS is 

for persons seeking to renew their understanding of the 

catholic faith or perhaps learn various ‘truths’ that were 

never explained in their youth.   

VERITAS is also for those persons who are returning to 

the church after a period of absence. Located in Seghers’ 

Hall, at the Cathedral, beginning with a meal at 5:30 pm 

followed by a DVD where Fr. Dean Henderson, vibrantly 

and often humorously, shares his personal testimony and 

offers a teaching on the topic of the day. Small group 

discussion follows. To register: please contact the office at 

250-388-5571 or email standrewscathedral@gmail.com  

2
nd

 Annual Women's Retreat "Merciful Love" 
We are excited to announce our 2nd annual Women's 

Retreat "Merciful Love" Nov 15-17 at Camp Imadene near 

Lake Cowichan. Last year, 100 women were treated to a 

weekend away to rest, be filled and rejuvenated to prepare 

for a deeper Advent and Holy Christmas.  

This year, we are excited to invite all women 19+ to join 

us again. Our keynote speaker is the very popular                  

Angele Regnier along with Bonnie Landry, Gwen Jahelka 

and Laura- Anne Smid who will provide breakout 

sessions throughout the weekend. Our chaplain,                        

Fr Harrison Ayre will be present all weekend to offer 

Mass, Reconciliation and Spiritual Direction.  

Please email us at vicatholicwomensretreat@gmail.com  

for more information and a link to register.  
 

Island Catholic Schools 

Accepting applications for the following positions:  

 Full-time Middle School Teacher with ability to 

teach core French Gr. 7-9 at Queen of Angels 

School, Duncan 

 After-School-Care Workers at St. Patrick’s 

and St. Joseph’s School, Victoria 

 Casual Bus Drivers for various schools 

Application forms and details are posted at:  

http://cisdv.bc.ca/employment-opportunities.php 
 

New this Fall on Salt + Light TV! 
Canada’s Catholic television network invites you to watch 

these featured series and other new and returning 

programs this Fall: Our new documentary style program 

behold will feature Catholic stories of beauty, truth and 

goodness on a variety of intriguing topics. Featuring 

different dioceses across Canada, “This Place Real 

People. Real Faith”, is a new upbeat, fresh and joy filled 

TV series about Catholics who share us the faith of their 

local community. We strive to provide a variety of live 

event coverage, masses and devotions, as well as 

programs and documentaries that focus on spreading the 

joy of the Gospel message and the light of Christ to the 

world. You can to subscribe to Salt + Light TV from cable 

and satellite carriers throughout Canada. Check your local 

provider or visit www.saltandlighttv.org/subscribe                         
 

Christ the King Parish 

Courtenay, B.C. 334-4716   Email:  ctkparish@shaw.ca                                 

Job Posting:   Custodian/Maintenance Person                             

Christ the King Parish is seeking a 

Custodian/Maintenance Person. Overview: Under the 

direction of the Pastor, the Custodian/Maintenance Person 

oversees the maintenance, cleanliness, and security of the 

parish building and grounds. Responsibilities: 

Maintenance of: church space, parish hall, washrooms, 

parking lots, grounds/gardens, including mowing and 

snow removal, maintains an inventory of all cleaning 

supplies. Ensure proper tools and equipment are in 

working order and available for use. 

Regularly inspects parish facilities to assess the 

maintenance and cleaning requirements  

 

 

https://vickofc.org/
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ADVERTISE:  Your ad can be in the bulletin. Call 

the parish office at 250-388-5571 for more 

information or email: office@qop.ca We appreciate 

the support of these sponsors. Please support them. 
 

              

                 McCall Bros.                 
                {Funeral Directors}   
 Victoria’s Only Locally Owned Memorial Chapel      

 Offering Funeral Pre-Planning 

                  www.mccallbros.com   

 1400 Vancouver St.     Phone: (250) 385-4465 

 Victoria, B.C.               Fax:    (250) 385-6792      

          

                HATLEY  
               MEMORIAL GARDENS & CREMATORIUM                  
                                Planning Today For Tomorrow 

 

                 Suzanne Butterfield (Divisional Manager) 

  

Ph:(250) 478-1754                                 Fax: (250) 478-7639 

                        sbutterfield@hatleymemorial.ca 

 

               2050 Sooke Road, Victoria, B.C. V9B 1W3 

 

            “A Division of Arbor Memorial Services Inc.” 
 

 

                 SANDS 
      FUNERAL CHAPELS 

             CREMATION AND RECEPTION CENTRE  

     FREE CONSULATIONS – PAYMENT PLAN 

           COMPLETE RANGE OF SERVICES   

                Chris A. Benesch (Manager) 

 

1803 Quadra Street                            317 Goldstream Ave. 

 (250) 388-5155                                     (250) 478-3821 

 

             “A Division of Arbor Memorial Services Inc.” 

 

   
 
               

 

 

 
 

P  250.568.5621  ~  F 250.568.8511 

4673 Falaise Drive ~ Victoria ~ BC ~ V8Y 1B4 

info@robp.ca ~ robp.ca 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Did you know …? 
That the Cathedral has a Columbarium and that a location near 

the church for the deceased has been a powerful symbol of our 

faith since the early church. It is a statement of our ultimate goal 

to live this life in Christ so that one day, through death, we can 

share in eternal life with God.   For information on purchasing a 

niche in the Cathedral Columbarium call Chris Ryzuk - 250-

388-5571 and leave a message or email: 

niche@standrewscathedral.com    
 

Please Support the Soup Kitchen - 9/10 Club 
St. Andrew’s Cathedral 

It costs only $2.25 for The Soup Kitchen to provide 

a nutritious meal to one of our guests. This season help us serve 

soup to the hungry with a financial donation, $25 feeds 10 

diners; $225 a 100 of our guests. The 9/10 Club’s soup kitchen 

operates from the Cathedral Basement (Seghers’ Hall) five days 

a week, every week of the year except for Christmas Day. No 

government funding is received and little media notice is given, 

but the volunteers are faithful and the clientele grateful. If you 

are interested in learning more or donating by credit card, please 

go to: www.thesoupkitchen.ca. To donate by cheque or cash, 

use an envelope clearly labelled for the Soup Kitchen and put it 

in the Sunday collection basket. Cheques must be payable to 

“9 - 10 Club” Thank you for your generosity and support to 

help those in need in our city. 
 

Diocesan Messenger 
The Diocesan Messenger is available on the website: 

https://www.rcdvictoria.org/the-diocesan-messenger scroll 

down to ‘Editions’, and click on the + symbol to expand 

the box. You’ll see the most recent edition, along with 

about 10 years of prior editions. 
 

URGENT NEED FOR SVDP VOLUNTEERS 
Looking to help those in need? Then volunteer at the 

SVDP Social Concern Office at 833 Yates Street in 

Victoria. Lots of positions are available at this fun and 

socially-engaging agency. 3 hours weekly - registering 

clients and helping them select food items, stocking 

shelves, bagging bread and produce. Volunteers are 

urgently needed. Parking or bus ticket reimburse 

available. Email dingram@svdpvictoria.com, drop by the 

office or call (250) 382-0712 and ask for Donna Ingram. 

Please note a criminal check is required. 
 

Our Place Society – In Need! 
Fall is almost here in Victoria.  As the cold weather approaches 

us, our family members will be in need of winter coats, sleeping 

bags, blankets, tarps, warm clothes and shoes. Fall is a great 

time to check your closets and see if you have any gently used 

items to donate that will make life a little warmer for our family 

members this winter.  Donations can be dropped off at Our 

Place Society Reception at: 919 Pandora Victoria 7 days a week  
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